

March 14, 1994

New Employee -- Welcome to Pamela Reviea, store operations manager, CNU Bookstore.

Faculty Activities -- Professor Sang O. Park was elected as the 1994-95 President of the Virginia Consortium for Asian Studies (VCAS) at its annual spring business meeting, held March 5 at Hampden-Sydney College. VCAS is an association of 18 colleges and universities in the Commonwealth, which is committed to the support and development of programs on Asian Studies at member schools. VCAS also publishes the Occasional Papers as well as Newsletters. Dr. Park served as the consortium's vice president for 1993-94.

Faculty Activities -- Dr. Nancy Barendse and Prof. Christine McAfee of the English Department presented papers at the Philogical Associations of the Carolinas Conference in Charleston, SC. Their papers were presented as part of the panel, New Twists for the Old Canons: Innovative Approaches to Aristotle's Concepts of Arrangement, Style, and Delivery. Dr. Barendse's paper was titled "Sentence Combining as Rhetorical Choices: Revitalizing Arrangement at the Sentence Level." Prof. McAfee spoke on "Presentation as Delivery: A New Look at -- and for -- the Fifth Canon."

Satellite Teleconference -- Exploring the Internet 2: Back to Basics will be presented March 31 from Noon to 2 p.m. in A-105. In contrast to last semester's teleconference, this one will cover the practical applications of the Internet, providing beginning and straightforward instruction. Demonstrations of selected features for the beginning user will be emphasized. All students, faculty and staff are invited, no reservations necessary. Bring your lunch if you wish! The teleconference is sponsored by the Capt. John Smith Library, the Department of Physics & Computer Science, ITSV and the Media Center. For more information, contact Paul Pival at Ext. 4-7137 or Lynn Lambert at Ext. 4-7826.

Leadership Meeting -- The next meeting of the Captain's Leadership Society is scheduled for Tuesday, March 22 at 12:15 p.m. in CC233. The meeting has been called to elect officers, establish dues and nominate community members for membership.

Faculty Activities -- Doris Archer, assistant reference librarian, presented the paper, Library Use Patterns: Why African-American Students Don't Come at the second annual Conference of the National Association of African-American Studies, held at VSU Feb. 15 - 19.

Office of University Relations

Weight Watchers -- Weight Watchers at Work meetings are held once a week in the Campus Center. Meetings are Tuesdays at 5:15 p.m. All faculty, staff and students are welcome for a free meeting Tuesday, March 15 in CC233. Why not stop by and see how you can get in shape for the summer? Any questions should be directed to Susan in the Office of Student Life, Ext. 4-7260.

TO: Potential applicants for Project UNITE (DRS/DOE) Higher Education

Incentive Grants

FROM: Sally Scott, DRS/UNITE State Coordinator of Higher Education, (804)

662-7613

RE: Request for Proposals Application Package

Enclosed find an application package for a funding opportunity to implement or expand transition and/or retention services for youth with disabilities in your institution of higher education. A completed application will require an original and 4 copies of the following:

- 1) Completed information sheet with the signature of the individual legally authorized to contractually obligate the institution (for example, institutional grants or sponsored programs administrator at four-year institution or the president at two-year institutions)
- 2) Letters of commitment and project collaboration from:
  - a) Local Program Supervisor of the Department of Rehabilitative Services
  - b) Other cooperating agencies, employers, or organizations
- 3) Application with budget forms completed.

Completed applications must be received by 5:00 PM on April 22, 1994.

Successful proposals will stimulate and encourage systems change in the provision of transition and/or retention services for youth with disabilities and must reflect new activities for the institution. Funds CANNOT be used to supplant already existing services.

Examples of how funds might be used (this is not an exhaustive list) include support for:

- o the development of an institutional structure to identify and address the needs of students with disabilities;
- o establishment of programs or models to promote the successful transition into twoor four-year colleges;
- o improved linkages and communication between colleges and secondary schools, adult service agencies, etc.;
- o programs or models to promote the successful transition from college to employment or further education;
- o self-advocacy programs;
- o faculty development and education;
- o assistive technology promoting systems change.

AND SO...If the above notice has stimulated your interest and you would like to view the complete RFP, contact the grants office at 594-7266



## Christopher Newport University



proudly presents the

# Fourth Annual CNU Golf Classic Wednesday, June 8, 1994

at the Peninsula's newest and most exciting course
Kiln Creek Golf and Country Club

#### SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

Registration	11 a.m.
Driving Range open with complin	
Shotgun Start (Captain's Choice	
Awards Dinner & Prizes7	

Entry fee includes: Green Fee, Golf Cart, Beverages,
Driving Range, Dinner as well as a
Golf Shirt, Cap, Beverage Cooler,
Stadium Cup, Key Chain, Balls, Tees, Etc.

#### Proceeds benefit CNU Alumni Society

Make checks payable to CNUEF

Mail Entry Form and Payment to:
CNU Golf Classic
50 Shoe Lane
Newport News, Virginia 23606-2998
Call 594-7712 for more information.

Entry Form (Four person teams. All others will be grouped by registration.)

Fee = \$99.00 per person. Because the goods & services received equal \$99, there is no tax deductibility.

Name	Complete Address	Handicap
1		
2		
3		
4		

Deadline for entries: June 1, 1994. Field limited to 144 players.



## **CNU Golf Classic**

#### **Sponsorship Opportunities**

On June 8, 1994 a very special event will take place on the Peninsula — the Fourth Christopher Newport University Golf Classic. At 1 p.m. that Wednesday, 144 of the area's most influential business and civic leaders will tee off at the Peninsula's newest and most exciting course, The Kiln Creek Golf and Country Club. And you can be a part of this historic happening. As a sponsor, you have an excellent opportunity to promote your business or organization to this elite group.

These sponsorships are going fast! So don't wait. Sign up now and be a part of the area's most exclusive tournament.

**Sponsorship Opportunities** 

-			
<b>Golf Shirts</b>	(144 high-quality shirts with your name and logo)	\$ 4	4,000
<b>Awards Dinner</b>	(Catered meal for participants in Kiln Creek's Pavilion)	\$ 3	3,000
Pavilion	(Includes corporete signs, beverages, etc.)	\$ 1	1,000
Program	(Golf Classic Program listing players includes your cover advertisement)	\$	<b>750</b>
<b>Beverage Cart</b>	(Beverages supplied to players while on the links)	\$	500
<b>Driving Range</b>	(Includes signage, range balls, etc.)	\$	450
Flag	(Embroidered with your name & delivered to you to keep after the event)	\$	250
Tee or Green	(High quality sponsor sign posted at tee or green)	\$	200
<b>Contest Prizes</b>	(Closest to pin, longest drive, etc.) minimum value	\$	100
<b>Advertisements</b>	(Half-page or quarter-page program ads) Half-page	\$	100
	Quarter-page	\$	50
<b>Door Prizes</b>	Mai	rket	Value

### Sponsorship Deadline: May 21, 1994

Make checks payable to: CNU Educational Foundation, Inc.

Mail sponsorship form and payment to:
CNU Golf Classic
50 Shoe Lane
Newport News, VA 23606-2998

Sponsor's name	
Business name	
Address	
Phone	
Activity/Event you're sponsoring	